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A Regular Meeting of the City Council is being held remotely on Thursday, May 14, 
2020 at 7:00 P.M. for the purpose of transacting any and all business. Notice of this 
meeting was posted on May 12, 2020 at  9:37 A.M. This meeting is being taped and is 
live on S.A.T.V.  
 
All Councillors were present.   
 
Council President McCarthy presided.  
 
Councillor Riccardi moved to dispense with the reading of the record of the previous 
meeting.  It was so voted.   
 
President McCarthy requested that everyone please rise to recite the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  
 

PUBLIC TESTIMONY 

1.  Yoleny Ynoa, 53 Clark St., Salem – ADU Zoning Ordinances 
2.  John Casella, 8 Beckford St., Salem – ADU Zoning Ordinances 
3.  Fawaz Abusharkh, 4 Harrison Rd., Salem – ADU Zoning Ordinances 
4.  Jeff Cohen, 12 Hancock St., Salem – ADU Zoning Ordinances  
 
 
(#232) – APPOINTMENT OF DARREN BLACK TO THE COMMISSION ON 
DISABILITIES 
 
Held from the last meeting the Mayor’s appointment of Darren Black 1 Essex St. #1 to 
the Commission on Disabilities for a term of 3 years to expire April 23, 2023 was 
confirmed by a roll call vote of 11 yeas, 0 nays and 0 absent.  Councillors Dibble, 
Dominguez, Flynn, Hapworth, Madore, Morsillo, Prosniewski, Riccardi, Sargent, Turiel 
and McCarthy were all recorded as voting in the affirmative. 
 
Councillor McCarthy requested and received unanimous consent to allow Darren Black 
to speak.  
 
 
#254 - #255 – APPOINTMENTS TO THE TREE COMMISSION AND THE 
REDEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY 
 
The Mayor’s appointments of the following were held under the rules. 
 
     -  Susan Yochelson 5 Eden St. - Tree Commission Term to expire 7/18/22 
     - Cynthia Nina-Soto 6 Laurent Rd. - Redevelopment Authority term to expire 12/8/21 
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#256 - #257 – REAPPOINTMENTS TO THE YOUTH COMMISSION AND THE 
AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST FUND BOARD  
 
The Mayor’s reappointments of the following were confirmed by a roll call vote of 11 
yeas, 0 nays and 0 absent.  Councillors Dibble, Dominguez, Flynn, Hapworth, Madore, 
Morsillo, Prosniewski, Riccardi, Sargent, Turiel and McCarthy were all recorded as 
voting in the affirmative. 
 

 Luis Matos De Los Santos to the Youth Commission Term to expire 5/14/2021 
 John Boris 5 Bedford St to the Affordable Housing Trust Fund Board Term to 

expire 5/24/2022 
 

 
 
#258 – APPROPRIATION OF $24,441.39 FOR RETIREMENT BUYBACK – DPS 
EMPLOYEES 
 
The following Order introduced by the Mayor was confirmed by a roll call vote of 11 
yeas, 0 nays and 0 absent.  Councillors Dibble, Dominguez, Flynn, Hapworth, Madore, 
Morsillo, Prosniewski, Riccardi, Sargent, Turiel and McCarthy were all recorded as 
voting in the affirmative. 
 
ORDERED:  That the sum of Twenty-Four Thousand, Four Hundred Forty-One Dollars and 
Thirty-Nine cents ($24,441.39) be approved within the “Retirement Stabilization Fund-
Vacation/Sick Leave Buyback” account (83113-5146) to be expended for the FY2020 
contractual buyback(s) listed below in accordance with the recommendation of Her Honor 
the Mayor. 
 
Name              Department                                   Amount  

   
John Bezzati 
 
James Cleary 

DPS 
 

DPS 

                                 $         13,390.89 
 
                                 $            2,783.82 

 
David Cronin DPS                                                             $            8,266.68 

   
                         $           24,441.39  
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#259 – MAYOR’S UPDATE ON COVID-19 
 
The following communication from the Mayor was received and filed.   
   
May 14, 2020 
 
Honorable Salem City Council 
Salem City Hall 
Salem, Massachusetts 01970  
 
Ladies and Gentlemen of the City Council: 
 
Our Health Agent David Greenbaum and I would like to request the opportunity to 
address you at your meeting of May 14th to provide the public and the City Council with 
an update on the City’s response to the COVID-19 outbreak. Thank you. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
Kimberley Driscoll 
Mayor 
City of Salem 
 
During this presentation the Mayor shared a presentation with the Council.  David 
Greenbaum’s updated included 508 confirmed cases in Salem of those 303 are still 
active or under investigation and 205 have cleared isolation.  There have been 24 
deaths to date.  We are trending in the right direction.  The active cases are declining 
and cleared isolation cases are increasing.  The Mayor also spoke about the upcoming 
budget.  She showed revenue comparisons from April of 209 vs April 2020.  Receipts 
are down 84% or over half million loss which does not include meals, hotel or cannabis 
taxes.  Post Covid budget implications are very severe.  The City has partnered with 
Wal-Mart for a testing site.  This is for essential employees and first responders just 
need to call for an appointment.  Other stand up sites are being worked on like 27 
Charter Street.  Places that have common areas.  This testing is being done to curb the 
spread of this virus.  The Mayor has made a presentation to the State’s Reopening 
Advisory Board.  The reopening steps are grounded in science and data.  Equity is 
important not just the big stores but the small mom and pop stores.  Need Health and 
Welfare with a finger on health.  Looking to re-open City Hall.  Will start discussions on 
May 18th and push remote working.  We will reopen on a date that makes sense – some 
date in June.  Spoke about beaches.  David Greenbaum defined face coverings are to 
be used indoors, in essential businesses and you cannot maintain 6 feet of separation, 
except children under 2 or others with medical conditions.   
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Council Turiel asked about using SSU for the Drive-In.  It would be a better location 
than Winter Island.  He also suggests neck gaiters and asked if there were any anti-
body testing being done or sites to go to. 
 
The Mayor and David Greenbaum stated it is being worked on and progress made but 
not there yet right now focused on Covid testing and then antibodies. 
 
Councillor Dominguez asked as we prepare to open is the City planning to have any 
announcements regarding social distancing.   
 
The Mayor responded yes.  This will be with us for a long time.  Don’t think a lot will be 
opened on the 18th.  We are still calling seniors and putting it on social media.  Dave 
Greenbaum added that temporary signs are going up this weekend. The signs will be in 
multiple languages and at public places.   
 
Councillor Dibble asked if the Mayor can share numbers ahead of time and asked the 
Health Agent if there is any other advice he can give. He’s concerned the seniors are 
wearing the same paper masks.  Would Vitamin D help and washing sneakers with 
bleach? He also asked about opening the golf course before June 1st to get revenue. 
 
David Greenbaum stated face coverings does not have to be a surgical mask or N95 
those should be saved for first responders; any type of scarf can be used.  UV Rays 
does kill viruses but not sure how long it takes.  You can keep sneakers cleaned with 
sanitizing wipes. The numbers at North Shore Medical Center are declining.  The 
numbers given earlier are only for Salem residents; hospital services are for a region. 
 
The Mayor added that they speak with Dr. Dave Roberts, President of NSMC twice a 
week and he did a video for the community and NSMC.  The Mayor also added that the 
City posts #s and graphics on website every day.  She also stated that the Golf Course 
is closed due to the Emergency Order.  In the mean time we are working on golf paths.  
Not ready to play safe yet.  June 1st would be the latest date.   
 
 
 
#260 – ACCEPTANCE OF STREETS: CEDARCREST ROAD, INTERVALE ROAD 
AND DEFRANCISCO AVENUE 
 
The following Order introduced by Councillor Dibble was adopted. 
 
ORDERED:  That the City Engineer, City Solicitor and City Clerk shall work 
cooperatively to prepare the necessary plans and orders and schedule a public hearing 
before the City Council as soon as practicable for the proper acceptance of the following 
streets: Cedarcrest Road, Intervale Road and DeFrancisco Avenue. 
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#261 - (#739 of 2018) – AMENDING TRAFFIC ORDINANCE RELATIVE TO 
CROSSWALKS 
 
Councillor Madore offered the following report for the Committee on Ordinances, 
Licenses and Legal Affairs co-posted with the Committee of the Whole. It was voted to 
accept the report and adopt the recommendation.  
 
The Committee on Ordinances, Licenses and Legal Affairs co-posted with the 
Committee of the Whole to whom it was referred the matter Amending Traffic Ch. 42, 
Secs 50, 74 & 17A relative to Crosswalks has considered said matter and would 
recommend adoption for first passage by a roll call vote of 11 yeas, 0 nays and 0 
absent.  Councillors Dibble, Dominguez, Flynn, Hapworth, Madore, Morsillo, 
Prosniewski, Riccardi, Sargent, Turiel and McCarthy were all recorded as voting in the 
affirmative. 
 
 
 
#262 - (#241 of 2018) – AMENDING TRAFFICE RELATIVE TO HOLYOKE SQUARE 
AND GEDNEY STREET 
 
Councillor Madore offered the following report for the Committee on Ordinances, 
Licenses and Legal Affairs co-posted with the Committee of the Whole. It was voted to 
accept the report and adopt the recommendation.  
 
The Committee on Ordinances, Licenses and Legal Affairs co-posted with the 
Committee of the Whole to whom it was referred the matter Amending Traffic Ch. 42, 
Secs 75, 51 & 56 relative to Gedney St & Holyoke Sq. has considered said matter and 
would recommend that the matter to remain in Committee.   
 
 
 
#263 – (#424B of 2019) - AMENDING TRAFFICE RELATIVE TO HOLYOKE SQUARE 
AND GEDNEY STREET 
 
Councillor Madore offered the following report for the Committee on Ordinances, 
Licenses and Legal Affairs co-posted with the Committee of the Whole. It was voted to 
accept the report and adopt the recommendation.  
 
The Committee on Ordinances, Licenses and Legal Affairs co-posted with the 
Committee of the Whole to whom it was referred the matter Amending Traffic Ch. 42, 
Secs 57C, 51B 74 & 56 relative to Holyoke Sq. & Gedney St. has considered said 
matter and would recommend that the matter remain in Committee. 
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#264 (#246) – AMENDING TRAFFIC RELATIVE TO CH. 42 SEC. 50A – HANDICAP 
ZONES 
 
Councillor Madore offered the following report for the Committee on Ordinances, 
Licenses and Legal Affairs co-posted with the Committee of the Whole. It was voted to 
accept the report and adopt the recommendation.  
 
The Committee on Ordinances, Licenses and Legal Affairs co-posted with the 
Committee of the Whole to whom it was referred the matter Amending Traffic Ch. 42. 
Sec. 50A relative to Handicap Zones has considered said matter and would recommend 
that the matter remain in Committee. 
 
 
 
#265 – EASEMENT AGREEMENT WITH VAVEL, LLC ON LORING AVE. 
 
The following Order introduced by the City Solicitor was referred to the Committee on 
Ordinances, Licenses and Legal Affairs co-posted with the Committee of the Whole. 
 
ORDERED:  The Mayor is hereby authorized to execute, on behalf of the City of Salem, 
an Easement Agreement with Vavel, LLC as set forth in the attached Easement 
Agreement and as shown on the attached plan entitled “Parking and Access Easement 
and Exhibit for Loring Avenue, Salem, Massachusetts” prepared for Vavel, LLC on 
October 10, 2017 by the Morin-Cameron Group, Inc. 
 
 
 
#266 – PLANNING BOARD RECOMMENDATION RELATIIVE TO TWO ZONING 
ORDINACES REGARDING ACCESSORY DWELLING UNTIS 
 
The following communication from the Planning Board was received and filed. 
 
Communication from the Planning Board regarding the zoning ordinance amendment 
below relative to Sec. 3.1 (Table of Principal and Accessary Uses) regarding Accessory 
Dwelling Units. 

 
Report to City Council 

 
May 11, 2020 

  
At its meeting on May 8, 2020 the Planning Board voted seven (7) in favor (Ben Anderson, Matt 
Veno, Carole Hamilton, Helen Sides, Kirt Rieder, Noah Koretz, Matt Smith, and DJ Napolitano) 
and none opposed to recommend that the City Council approve the amendment relative to 
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Section 3.1 (Table of Principal and Accessory Uses) by deleting the “Accessory Living Area” 
Accessory Use in its entirety and inserting an “Accessory Dwelling Unit” Accessory Use in the 
RC, R1, R2 and R3 zoning districts as follows: 
  

E. ACCESSORY USES  RC R1 R2 R3 B1 B2  B4 B5 I BPD NRCC 

Accessory Dwelling Unit  Y Y Y Y N N  N N N N - 

 
At the same meeting, the Planning Board voted seven (7) in favor (Ben Anderson, Matt Veno, 
Carole Hamilton, Helen Sides, Kirt Rieder, Noah Koretz, Matt Smith, and DJ Napolitano) and 
none opposed to recommend that the City Council approve the amendment relative to Section 10 
(Definitions), Section 3.2.8 and Section 3.2.4 with the suggested edits from Staff that were 
presented at joint public hearing on April 13, 2020, in addition to recommended revisions to 
Sections 10 and 3.2.8 that are summarized below and shown as highlighted text in the enclosed 
supplemental ordinance. 
 
Section 3.2.8 
 
The Planning Board recommends the ordinance be clarified to state there shall not be a net loss 
in the total measured caliper of private trees. Thus, “total measured” is added to sections 3.2.8 
(4.E and 6.B). 
 
The Planning Board discussed the suggestion to require a special permit for additions and new 
detached structures. Rather than requiring all additions to require a special permit, the Planning 
Board recommends an addition to a principal home to accommodate an accessory dwelling unit 
be allowed by right, just as an addition to a principal home is allowed by right. The Planning 
Board also recommends that accessory dwelling units be allowed by right within an existing 
unattached structure. 
 
However, the Planning Board recommends that new unattached structures and additions to 
existing unattached structures be treated differently, as a method to mitigate the R1 neighborhood 
concerns that came up during public comment. To that end, the Planning Board recommends that 
a special permit be required when an addition is proposed to an existing detached structure to 
accommodate an accessory dwelling unit and that accessory dwelling units not be allowed in new 
detached structures.  
 
Sections 10 and 3.2.8 (4.E; 4.F; and 6.D) have been added to the ordinance to capture the above 
requirements. 
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Section 10: 
 
 “Accessory dwelling unit: A housekeeping unit, with its own sleeping, cooking and sanitary 
facilities, located either in an existing unattached accessory structure, or within or attached to a 
principal dwelling and subordinate in size to the principal unit(s), separated from it in a manner 
which maintains the appearance of the principal unit(s), and allowed pursuant to Section 3.2.8 of 
this ordinance”  
 
Section 3.2.8 
 
4.E. The accessory dwelling unit shall not be constructed within a new detached structure.  
 
4.F. The accessory dwelling unit shall be within or attached to the principal dwelling, or within 
an existing unattached accessory structure unless otherwise waived pursuant to sub-section 6 of 
Section 3.2.8. 
 
6.D. The Zoning Board of Appeals may grant a waiver to allow an existing unattached accessory 
structure to be expanded to accommodate the accessory dwelling unit. 
 
The Planning Board made it clear that if there is an addition to either the principal dwelling or 
the accessory structure to accommodate the ADU, the required setbacks must be met. No further 
language was added to the effect because it is covered under section 3.2.4(4) and 3.2.4(5). 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact Tom Daniel, AICP, 
Director of Planning & Community Development, at 978-619-5685.  
 
Yours truly,  
Ben J. Anderson Chairman  
CC: Ilene Simons, City Clerk 
 
 
(#74) – ZONING ORDINANCE RELATIVE TO ACCESSORY DWELLING UNITS SEC. 
3.1 – TABLE OF PRINCIPAL AND ACCESSORY USE REGULATIONS 
 
The following Zoning Ordinance was referred to the Committee on Ordinances, 
Licenses and Legal Affairs co-posted with the Committee of the Whole. 
 
In the Year Two Thousand and Twenty 
 
An Ordinance to Amend a Zoning Ordinance Relative to Accessory Dwelling Units 
 
Be it ordained by the City Council of the City of Salem, as follows: 
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Section 1. The City of Salem Zoning Ordinance Section 3.1 Table of Principal 
and Accessory Use Regulations is hereby amended by deleting the “Accessory 
Living Area” Accessory Use in its entirety and inserting an “Accessory Dwelling 
Unit” Accessory Use in the RC, R1, R2 and R3 zoning districts as follows: 
  

E. ACCESSORY USES  RC R1 R2 R3 B1 B2  B4 B5 I BPD NRCC 

Accessory Dwelling Unit  Y Y Y Y N N  N N N N - 

 
Section 2. This Ordinance shall take effect as provided by City Charter. 
 
 
 
(#75) – ZONING ORDINANCE RELATIVE TO ACCESSORY DWELLING UNITS 
REGARDING CH. 10, 3.2.4 AND 3.2.8 
 
The following Zoning Ordinance was referred to the Committee on Ordinances, 
Licenses and Legal Affairs co-posted with the Committee of the Whole. 
 
[This supplemental ordinance is provided it illustrate the Planning Board’s recommended 
revisions that are summarized in the recommendation letter. Recommended revisions are 
highlighted.] 
 
In the Year Two Thousand and Twenty 
 
An Ordinance to Amend a Zoning Ordinance Relative to Accessory Dwelling Units 
 
Be it Ordained by the City Council of the City of Salem, as follows: 
 
Section 1. The Salem Zoning Ordinance Section 10 Definitions is hereby 
amended by deleting the definition “Accessory Living Area” in its entirety and 
inserting the definition “Accessory Dwelling Unit” as follows: 
 
The Salem Zoning Ordinance Section 10 Definitions is hereby amended by deleting the 
definition “Accessory Living Area” in its entirety and inserting the definition “Accessory 
Dwelling Unit” as follows: 
 

 “Accessory dwelling unit: A housekeeping unit, with its own sleeping, cooking 
and sanitary facilities, located either in an existing unattached accessory structure 
or within or attached to a principal dwelling and subordinate in size to the 
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principal unit(s), separated from it in a manner which maintains the appearance of 
the principal unit(s), and allowed pursuant to Section 3.2.8 of this ordinance”  

Section 2. The Salem Zoning Ordinance Section 3.2.4 Accessory Buildings and 
Structures is hereby amended by deleting paragraphs numbered 4 and 5 and replacing 
them with the following: 
 
“4. Unattached accessory dwelling units shall comply with all regulations set forth in Section 
3.2.4 (Accessory Buildings and Structures) of this Ordinance with the exception of setbacks.  
5. Unattached accessory dwelling units shall comply with all setbacks of the principal structure, 
as set forth in Section 4.1 of this ordinance (Dimensional  Requirements), irrespective of 
whether the principal structure on the property in question complies with such setbacks or not.  
6. Accessory structures, garages and unattached accessory dwelling units shall not exceed one-
half (1.5) stories or eighteen (18) feet in height.” 
 
Section 3. The Salem Zoning Ordinance Section 3.2.8 Accessory Dwelling Areas is hereby 
amended by deleting this Section in its entirety and replacing it with the following: 
 

“3.2.8 Accessory Dwelling Units. Accessory Dwelling Units shall be allowed as provided set 
forth in this section.  

1.  Purpose.  

A. To add rental units to the housing stock to meet the needs of smaller 
households and make housing units available to households who might 
otherwise have difficulty finding housing. 

B. To encourage the efficient use of the city's housing supply while preserving the 
character of the city's neighborhoods.  

C. To maximize privacy, dignity, and independent living among family members 
preserving domestic family bonds as well as to protect the stability, property 
values, and the residential character of the neighborhood.  

D. To permit the owner of an existing, or a proposed, principal dwelling to 
construct one additional dwelling unit per lot. Such a use is incidental and 
subordinate to the principal dwelling.  

E. To increase the supply of housing and the diversity of housing options, in 
response to demographic changes such as smaller households and older 
households. 

2. Procedure.  

A. The Building Inspector shall administer and enforce the provisions of this section 
unless a Special Permit is required then the Zoning Board of Appeals shall be 
the Special Permit Granting Authority and the Building Inspector shall enforce 
the provisions of this section and of the Special Permit 
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B. When a waiver is required, a Building Permit shall not be issued until a Special 

Permit has been granted and duly recorded.  

3. Application. 

A. The Application for the Special Permit and/or Building Permit, if required, shall:  

1. Be signed by one hundred (100) percent of the record title ownership 
interest of the principal dwelling and shall include a copy of the deed and in 
the case of a property held by a condominium trust, all owners of all units 
within the condominium.  

 
2. Include a floor plan of the accessory dwelling unit, the principal dwelling 

where it is to be located and all elevations. All plans shall be drawn to scale 
and identify the existing structure and proposed modifications to create the 
accessory dwelling unit.  

4. Requirements.  

A. The minimum parking required for the principal dwelling pursuant to Section 5.1 of 
this ordinance shall not count as off-street parking for the accessory dwelling unit. 
The accessory dwelling unit shall have one (1) dedicated off-street parking space 
unless otherwise waived pursuant to sub-section 6 of Section 3.2.8.  

B. There shall not be a net loss in the total measured caliper of private trees on the lot in 
which the accessory dwelling unit will be located unless otherwise waived pursuant 
to sub-section 6 of Section 3.2.8. 

C. The accessory dwelling unit shall not contain less than 350 square feet of habitable 
space. 

D. The accessory dwelling unit shall not contain in excess of 800 square feet of 
habitable space, unless otherwise waived pursuant to sub-section 6 of Section 3.2.8. 

E. The accessory dwelling unit shall not be constructed within a new detached unit.  

F. The accessory dwelling unit shall be within or attached to the principal dwelling, or 
within an existing unattached accessory structure, unless otherwise waived pursuant 
to sub-section 6 of Section 3.2.8. 

G.  No more than one (1) accessory dwelling unit shall be located upon a single lot.  

H. An accessory dwelling unit shall not be permitted in a building with five (5) or more 
units. 

I. At least one (1) owner of the residence in which the accessory dwelling unit is 
created shall reside in one (1) of the dwelling units as a principal place of residence. 
For the purpose of this section, the “owner” shall be one or more individuals who 
hold title to the property and for whom the dwelling is the primary residence as 
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evidenced by voter registration, tax return or other documentation demonstrating 
primary residence. 

J. Electricity, water and gas shall be provided by a single service to both the accessory 
dwelling unit and the principal dwelling.  

 
K. The accessory dwelling unit may not be sold or transferred separate and apart from 

the principal dwelling to which it is an accessory use. The principal dwelling and the 
accessory dwelling unit shall remain in common or single ownership and shall not be 
severed in ownership. 

L. Entry shall be located through existing entry or on the back or side of the main 
dwelling. 

M. Egress access shall be located on the side or rear of the building so that visibility 
from public ways is minimized.  

N. The accessory dwelling unit shall not contain more than two (2) bedrooms. 

O. The accessory dwelling unit shall be clearly subordinate in use, size and design to the 
principal dwelling. 

P. The accessory dwelling unit must be capable of being discontinued as a separate 
dwelling unit without demolition of any structural component of the principal 
dwelling.  

Q. There shall be no occupancy of the accessory dwelling unit until the Building 
Inspector has issued a certificate of occupancy that the principal dwelling and 
accessory dwelling unit shall be in compliance with all applicable health and 
building codes.  

R. The Building Permit shall be revoked upon determination by the Building Inspector 
that any condition imposed by Section 3.2.8 and/or special permit conditions has not 
been fulfilled.  

S. By filing the Application for a Special Permit or Building Permit for an accessory 
dwelling unit, all owners consent to an inspection without a warrant upon reasonable 
notice by the Building Inspector to ensure compliance with all terms of this section 
and conditions imposed upon the grant of the Special Permit.  

T. Short term rentals, as defined in Salem Code of Ordinances Chapter 15, are 
prohibited in the accessory dwelling unit. 

U. The accessory dwelling unit shall obtain certificate of fitness subject to the 
provisions of Section 2-705 of the City of Salem Code of Ordinances.  

5. Special Permit. A Special Permit shall be required to use an existing accessory structure that 
does not comply with Section 4.1 (Table of Dimensional Requirements) as an accessory. 

6. Waivers. Upon the request of the Applicant, the Zoning Board of Appeals may grant a 
Special Permit pursuant to Section 9.4 to waive the following requirements in the interests 
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of design flexibility and overall project quality, and upon a finding of consistency of such 
variation with the overall purpose and objectives of the accessory dwelling unit ordinance. 

A. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein, the minimum required amount of 
parking may be waived if the Zoning Board of Appeals finds it is impractical to meet 
the parking standards and that such waivers are appropriate by reason that it will not 
result in or worsen parking problems in or in proximity to the Project, and upon 
demonstration to the reasonable satisfaction of the Zoning Board of Appeals that a 
lesser amount of parking will provide positive environmental or other benefits, 
taking into consideration: 

1. The availability of surplus off-street parking in the vicinity of the use being 
served 

2. The proximity to public transportation;  
3. The availability of public or commercial parking facilities in the vicinity of 

the accessory dwelling unit; 
4. The impact of the parking requirement on the physical environment of the 

affected lot or the adjacent lots including reduction in green space, destruction 
of significant existing trees and other vegetation, destruction of existing 
dwelling units, or loss of pedestrian amenities along public ways; and  

5. Such other factors as may be considered by the Zoning Board of Appeals. 
 

B. The Zoning Board of Appeals may grant a waiver to allow a net loss in the total 
measured caliper of trees on the lot in which the accessory dwelling unit will be 
located taking into consideration the species of the tree, health of the tree, whether a 
replacement tree will be planted on another property or if a contribution to 
the tree replacement fund will be provided. 

C. The Zoning Board of Appeals may grant a waiver to allow the accessory dwelling 
unit to exceed 800 square feet of habitable space, up to a maximum of 1,000 square 
feet, taking into consideration peculiarities of the layout of the principal dwelling. 

D. The Zoning Board of Appeals may grant a waiver to allow an existing unattached 
accessory structure to be expanded to accommodate the accessory dwelling unit. 

7. Termination.  

8. The accessory living unit use shall terminate immediately upon any violation of any term or 
condition of this ordinance or of the Special Permit that the owner fails to cure, upon two (2) 
weeks written notice mailed to the applicant and to the occupants at the dwelling address by 
certified mail, return receipt requested.  

A. Duty of Owner Upon Termination include: 

a. The owner shall discontinue the use of the accessory dwelling unit as a 
separate dwelling unit.  
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b. The kitchen facilities of the accessory dwelling unit shall be removed unless 

determined by the Building Inspector to be incidental and subordinate as an 
accessory use of the principal dwelling.  

c. Any additional exterior entrance constructed to provide access to the 
accessory dwelling unit shall be permanently closed, unless the Building 
Inspector provides a waiver. The owner shall permit an inspection by the 
Building Inspector without a warrant.  

9.  Severability. All the clauses of this ordinance are distinct and severable, and if any 
clause shall be deemed illegal, void, or unenforceable, it shall not affect the validity, 
legality, or enforceability of any other clause or portion of this bylaw.” 

 
Section 4. This Ordinance shall take effect as provided by City Charter. 
 
 
# 267 – PUBLIC GUIDE LICENSE 
 
The Following License Application was referred to the Committee on Ordinances, 
Licenses and Legal Affairs. 
 
   Courtney Reardon, 31-11 Grist Mill Rd., Moodus, CT  06469 
 
#268 – DRAINLAYER/CONTRACT OPERATOR LICENSES 
 
The Following Drainlayer/Contract Operator License Applications were granted. 
 
   Caruso & McGovern Construction, 1 Industrial Way, Georgetown 
   Mirra Co., 6 Norino Way, Georgetown 
 
 
#269 - #271 - CLAIMS 
 
The Following Claims were referred to the Committee on Ordinances, Licenses and 
Legal Affairs. 
   

John Perry 76 Pitman Rd., Marblehead  
  Domenic Tavanese 154 Washington St., Peabody 
  Jane Bowers 195 Essex St., 3B Salem 
 

 
 

On the motion of Councillor Sargent the meeting adjourned at 8:40 P.M. 
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ATTEST:         ILENE SIMONS 
          CITY CLERK  


